



**General Council Meeting
October 25, 2025 at 10 am
Kiva Auditorium**

- I. All right hello good morning everyone. I am calling this Meeting to order now October 25th at 10:16 a.m. Alyssa, whenever you are ready.

- a. Good morning everyone. Thanks for being here today. Roll call

American Studies Hennessey Star
Economics Ziqing Xie
History Gavin Rogers
Law Mason Leachman
Law Louisa Garcia-Teran
Medicine Arlin A. Bustillos
Medicine Roni Parrales
Medicine Sidney Aguilera
Native American Studies Marisa Page
Physics Saheed Oyeniran
Sociology Kodiak Ly
Isabella Moreno

- b. All right, with six RDSAs present, we have quorum to be able to approve Council.
- c. So with that, we're going to move on to approval of the agenda. So there is a couple of changes. The chair entertains a motion to change the full Council Meeting that it's going to be in combo A and B, not just in the sub A and B. Does someone want to make that motion? Motion by the law. Is there a second? Second by Medicine. All those in favor say aye. Aye. All those opposed say nay. Any abstentions? Seeing none, motion passes. The next one is to motion to change finance to read Acoma.

Is there a motion for that? Yes, Law. Is there a second? Second. Second Sociology. Any questions? Any discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor, say aye. Aye. All opposed, say nay. Any abstentions? Seeing

none, we're going to move on as motion passes. So the chair contains a motion to table the appointment of the Chief Justice for our future business? So moved. Okay, motion by law, is there a second? Second by history. Any questions? Any discussion? All those in favor, say aye. Aye. All opposed, say nay. Any abstentions? All three motions passed unanimously.

So with that, let's move on to the Indigenous and Indigenous Peoples Land and Territory Acknowledgement. Do we have a volunteer to read that to me?

Perfect.

Founded in 1889, the University of New Mexico sits on the traditional homelands of the Pueblo of Sandia. The original peoples of New Mexico – Pueblo, Navajo, and Apache – since time immemorial, have deep connections to the land and have made significant contributions to the broader community statewide. We honor the land itself and those who remain stewards of this land throughout the generations and also acknowledge our committed relationship to Indigenous peoples. We gratefully recognize our history.

II. Thank you so much for reading that. So we're going to move on now to opening business. Approval of last Meeting's minutes.

- a. Do we have a motion to approve last Meeting's minutes? So moved. Motion by law. Is there a second? Second by medicine. Any questions? Any discussion? All those in favor, say aye. Aye. All those opposed, say nay. Any abstentions? Motion passes unanimously.
- b. We're now going to move on to the media gallery and public comment. Are there any members of the public who would like to come and speak? Seeing none, we're going to move on to our officer report, starting with the president. Travis, can brief you. We're ready, you have five minutes.

III. Officer Reports

- a. All right, I think everybody can hear me, it's a pretty small room. Hi, everybody, my name is Travis Broadhurst, so I'm the president of GPSA this year. I'm sorry I couldn't make it to the last Council Meeting if you were there and didn't see me, my apologies. But I'm here today, and hopefully we'll be here next month at all future Council meetings. I just wanted to give a few updates on what we've been doing as far as the Presidency and the Executive Branch. So, the first big one that you'll see here, we have an appropriation later on in the agenda. The appropriation is mostly to kind of continue the operations and efforts of the Executive Branch, namely the fact that we've been hosting more events this year than we've hosted, frankly, in any recent year that I've been a part of GPSA, so at least in the last three or four years. In October alone, we hosted six events. We're hosting one right now that I'm going to go to immediately after you And so I think because GPSA is so active, it's the fourth phase of this year, we need a little bit more funding to be able to support that programming. And our public relations director is really doing a lot to make that happen. So very appreciative of him. The Student Fee Review Board is another board that GPSA members sit on. And myself as the president, I chair it. Wilfred, our director of the board's election commission, will give an update on that board later on. But SFRB is a really important process. It stands for Student Fee Review Board. We've had the since last Council Meeting. We've had both the hearings and the student forum and then like deliberations and a

couple weeks. So like I said, we'll talk more about that, but that's going to really, really help. Upcoming events in November. We have a bunch of collaborations with the Center for Teaching and Learning and the Office of Career Services in November. We have a mock interview session. We have a resume building workshop, et cetera, et cetera. Two of them are online, two of them are in person. We'll be posting those on our social media and making sure to email all that information out to all graduates. But if you're interested, please do come. Just another example of all the events that we're doing. We're also planning to host a graduate student wellness fair that's going to be in the sub on Monday, November 17. It's going to feature student counseling. It's going to feature rec services, Hindu Yoga. Anybody that has some facet of their operations and supports grad student wellness is going to be there. And it's going to be kind of like a mini conference workshop symposium type event. So we're really looking forward to that. Presented at the Board of Regents just this past week as I do every single month the Board of Regents is essentially Kind governing board for the University of New Mexico and as the president GPSA I serve as an advisor to the Board of Regents But give an update each month to them which was well received I spoke a little bit about or anything like that, then you're eligible to be part of the Grad Workers Union, and I encourage you to, not necessarily as a GPSA member, but just as a graduate student in general. The union did a bunch recently, and currently they're ratifying their agreements with the University of New Mexico. Part of that agreement includes a 6% raise to the minimums for all graduate teaching and research assistantships all across the university, which is fantastic, and several other concessions. There's still more to do on that. That's pretty much it. I would encourage y'all to please approve the Executive Branch allocation. The other component of the appropriation is that we're asking for \$6,000 for the Executive Branch to be then transferred to the Dental Hygiene Clinic in order to cover free dental cleaning services to 200 graduate students that are coming on a first-come, first-served basis. If it's approved today, that program is ready to roll out on November 1st. So, hoping to get it done this semester and just open that up to students to get Thank you. We're gonna post a form on our website that students can sign up on that form they'll be able to fill out their name ID etc Will confirm that they're a graduate student and it will give their name to the dental hygiene clinic And then you'll schedule an appointment at your own leisure right that way when you go to the dental hygiene clinic You'll show your ID to verify in fact that you are the student who's been approved as graduate student to receive that money. Not yet, because we don't have the money yet. That's part of the appropriation. Yeah. I did want to advertise it without counseling, making sure that we were going to be able to get that money. Even though I had fingers crossed it'll happen. Any other questions for Travis? Seeing none, thank you.

- b. All right, so now for my 5 minute and show something so much for being here either in person or virtually. You know, quorum is very important, especially when we're going to be voting on these big ticket items like the governmental appropriations for both the legislative and the presidential. We only have two meetings left after this for the semester, one in November and one early in December. Please make sure you can be there, preferably in person. But, you know, as always, I'm flexible. Just let me know in advance. We can try to accommodate you. With that, thank you so much for coming last week. I'm sorry that I was taking depositions, but my friends at the UNM School of Medicine are going to appreciate that when I'm defining doctors in a couple of years. So with that, thank you so much for being good to David and being able to make sure that all the

business was handled relatively easy and get everything done quickly. So I look forward to our next Meeting. Which again, is going to be very important. That's where we're going to actually first introduce the constitutional changes that the Legislative and Steering Committee has been working super hard on. And I appreciate all of the work and effort that you have all done. So thank you so much to the Legislative Steering Committee. But like I said, please make sure that you are here and present for the next Meeting so we can actually vote on those constitutional changes. So we can start that very long, difficult process. Again, if any of you want to have access to that link or have any questions about it, feel free to reach out to directly, I'd be more than happy to provide that to you and we can have the discussion together. That is all I have, so we're going to move on to a finance committee for our budget report. Yeah, come on. Oh, and let the record reflect that we had a few more people join us. We have Hennessy, and Sahid. I'm so sorry. But just to make sure that they're on the agenda as well, on the minutes.

IV. Committee Reports

- a. Thank you. Hello, everyone. I'm Soumyodipta Karmakar, partner of GPSA's finance sector. So on the report, I would like to say the finance committee is doing great. Of now, we have updated on to 37 approved institutions, like government organizations. It's amazing. Within one semester we got that kind of appropriations from different areas and also I think we have crossed like 100K to like allocate it to GPSA including GPSA and it is approved by Council and we have like this time we found a new and also like different kind of travel applications, like we are happy to support graduate students to attend conferences related to their research. Yeah, that much I would like to say. Even like we have one deadline left, like next month, so if you're associated with any other GSOs who haven't yet applied, so you can apply for your research.
- b. Are there any questions for the finance chair? All right we're going to move on to the director of election for the committee as well. So this is a two-in-one position. So I am responsible for the boards and committees and also elections. And as you may be aware, the main elections under my purview are the elections of the and then the Council chair. And for those two, the intense work will be done in spring 2026. Other equally important items to vote on include how the SES workers run elections, for them to do that, and then if there are constitutional amendments. So like the Council chair spoke about, if we get that done at the scheduled time, which is like November, we can prep it for the students to vote on. Who add to the president's election form next semester. So for the boards we have, that's why we have 42 across UNM campuses. Some of these boards are like annual committees, and so when they close, when they finish their work. And then some are also being reformed, I mean, redefined. For example, the policy on inclusion and equity is being redefined into something else. That's why we have representation on all the boards except a few, which will be announced by the administrative officer next week for volunteers. This year, what is happening is I will have a New Mexico-wide student leadership committee, which is co-chaired by our president. Because of time, I will run through a few of the updates from the board, and then questions, if any. So the big things that have happened are the SFRP, which is the Supreme Briefing Board meetings, as the President spoke about, and I hope to give a few details here. So they concluded the hearing, and it has been checked by the President, as he mentioned, and our reps include Vanessa, who has one who is in charge of grants, and then we'll have a veteran who is a student rep as well, and five reps from the undergraduate level. So

this is the receipt of the three applications from the various units, and the total amount requested, including recurring and one-time funding, is \$3.6 million. Last year, the approved budget was \$9.3 million. These figures do not include debt service, major cost to SFRB. So that service goes to pay debt incurred for the construction of student service buildings, including the South Closet Gym, and it also constitutes about 80% of the SFRB funded for each year. Deliberations will take place on Sunday, November 2nd, and then November 4th, if necessary. Prior recommendations to the And the main thing that SFRB is doing is to make sure that they streamline the process such that the funding goes into useful things. We also have a committee called the Children's Campus, and they've had their first activity last month. And so what they are trying to do is to identify students who are parents and are We are told that beginning from next year, they will add parenting questions to the application process so that they know students will come to UNM and have parents and be able to give them the support that they need. That's why what they do to incentivize participation is that if you attend an activity, you become eligible for a parking permit that you can use on campus. So anytime you're on campus, you can use that. But you have to attend an activity to Be able to get it. The last one is on the Senate Graduate and Professional Committee. So there's a proposal to split this committee into two for effectiveness. Dean Mariah Lane has reported that there are changes that they are planning to make changes to the dissertation process. And this is about streamlining the application form such that it will be easier students to apply. And there's a proposal to make minor corrections to some of the graduate programs we have on campus. But this is still in the pipeline. And I will provide updates as and when they become available. Thank you. That's all that I have for today. I will take questions. Any questions for me, please? Okay, thank you so much and enjoy your Meeting.

V. Action Items

d. I think we should work on those individually. So with that, the chair introduces a sweeping motion to open up appropriation 127F through 37F. Okay, motion by law, is there a second? Second by medicine. Any questions? Any discussion?

All those in favor say aye. Aye.

Any opposed? Any abstentions? Seeing none the motion passes unanimously. So with that, Finance, do you want to come start off with a couple minutes each for 27 through 35?

They may be interested for small events, so lunch, or activities between the students and the GM to discuss about research fields and opportunities. So the first two ideas are two small, specific items. So that's for the science folks, me, here, like that was part of the talk. They requested a lineup of three for like general and we gave, we allocated \$600 for four separate finals because there are semester. And lastly they requested satellite calls like play, nap, game, so we allocated the 70% total amount, \$140. So this is from Academy of Medicine, Does anyone have any questions? The next appropriation we received from Physics and Astronomy Graduate Student Association. And in the first slide, I think they requested a group for two specific events, small events. And it was like, we are planning to do another recording and change the group, so that's why they requested Also, we have a So the next application we received from Students for Justice in Palestine. So in the first slide, I requested money for renting a place. They requested money for food, for their small meeting. And the last idea is to use this money for t-shirts to give to their neighbors.

So the next application we received from Society of Women Engineers. So they requested me to support their graduate students whether at SWE National Conference in New Orleans. So, for that, we first allocated the requested for conferences and we allocated the full maximum allocation at the dollar. Then we allocated to the requested money for healthcare. So, as per the standard rules, like we want 75% of the total union price for students up to 500. So, by following that, we allocated 2000. So we Okay, so the next appropriation we need to see from Black Law Students Association. So they requested money to support federal students to attend Southwest you can apply, like, especially for conferences, even though it is free, you can apply in this semester, plus some constants, like, conference, et cetera. And it is also, like, it helps the GPS, also, like, if they book early, the conference and the travel fare, like, will save money for GPSA. So, in the first slide, I gave the request for money for travel. Like, near here, we allocated, like, as for the scanning rules, like they requested in one like lodging, and another one is meals, but that's for the sandals. Like there is mentioned like per day, which includes both lodging and meals. So which is like maximum \$2,500, \$85 day per student. So we followed that, and we distributed the money. We did it in line two and three. Then they requested for conferences, so we allocated to Pulama. And so basically, you can see there are two conferences and student level, like what you requested. So if I'm correct, are six total graduate students. So under one conference, like maybe there's a conference fee, and also like some competition or similar stuff. So the request is different for I think four students, one conference fee, two students, another conference fee. That's why I mentioned online explanation here and it is public, so you can go also, you can see that appropriation of the sub-region, the details there also. Yeah, if anyone has any questions. So the next appropriation we received from Hispanic Engineering and Science Organization. So they requested money to support their students to attend National Society of Hispanic Professionals Convention in Philadelphia. So for that they, in the line entry point, they requested for conference fees, then as we allocated as per the standing rules, then they requested like airfare. We followed the standing rules as well. And similarly, in the line entry, for the lodging and boarding. In line item four, they requested for general boarding meetings, so we allocated the full amount because we're just gonna sign our signing notes. Then they requested like plates, napkins, and a supply course. We allocated 70% of the quoted price. And in line item six, they requested money for food to organize an ERN celebration. The next application is from Institute of Electrical and Electric Engineering, IEEE. So they are also like and planning to support their graduate students to attend conferences in Las Vegas. So there is one conference, I think, two sub-sections, if you click on the link, you can see, like, Consumer Electric, your product store. So it's a one-conference, two divisions. So they requested money for travel fare, airfare we allocated as for the second dose. In the line item two, they requested money for lodging, We allocated the full amount at the time there were 10 rules. Then we requested money for general body weighting school. But since under IPP associations, the number of undergrad students are more than the number of grad students. And so that's why we didn't allocate the full amount. After discussion and the finance committee decided, I also mentioned that and then in the line item 4 and 5 they requested money for conferences, so we allocated to them. Then line item 6 requested money for office supplies, we gave them to them and at the end they requested different educational materials, but we allocated for the For one material, the thing is there is different kind of stuff, like computer supplies, hardware, books, etc. It is not the proper way to request money. So, what we decided, we will choose only one material among that, and that is soldering equipment. So,

that we allocated and we told them, just properly fill out the provision form and apply the instrument. Any other questions? Yeah, now this is the big one. The application is from Student Association of Geography and Environmental Studies. So, before going into that, I would like to mention that, as per the standing rules, any association can apply two in the whole academic year. So, if they are applying and getting money within one semester for two conferences, they are eligible to apply again for any conferences But they can apply for food and other stuff. So what happened here, they requested money for two conferences. One in November and one in March. So we updated the funds. We will not give any more funds related to the current conference in spring. But they can apply for food and other stuff. Okay, so in the first slide, they requested the conferences. We gave the full amount. I think it is within New Mexico, but I think in Las Cruces, it is satisfying the UNM's policy, like it has to be at least more than 50 miles from our location, like one way. So it's satisfying. So we allocated for two vehicles, 70 cents per mile round trip, \$6.30, four 80% vehicles, so that's \$6.30. Then line item 4, requested for lodging and meals. So we gave them under one line item and we didn't give any money line item 4 because both are under the same category. And then they requested for other professional services. So they said that they are planning to support graduate students to print posters. For the conferences, which is like violating the evaluation law, like you are printing it and giving the money for printing, so it is violating. So that's why we didn't give money, like line item five. And line item six is for the next conference, so we give the full amount as per the signing rules, then also in care fair, then lodging and meals. And lastly, at the end, line item 10, like they requested money Okay, so the next appropriation is from Bangladeshi student association at University of New Mexico. So, in the first line item, they requested money for food to organize a picnic for their community. And line item one and line item two were for the same event, so we elevated only to line item one, and line item two didn't give anything. I think it's like 120, but their values are much less than that. So the board finance committee decided to give \$1,000, though for larger events, it's \$1,500 maximum allocation as per standard rules, but since the brand experts are much less than that expected, so we allocate less amount. Then in line, I can say they requested for place, So the finance committee allocated the full amount. And the last, they requested money to book Daniel Connerly's recreation center. So the finance committee allocated the full amount. Does anyone have a question? Yeah, sure. Where, is there anywhere where the rules can be referenced in terms of like, what is the maximum allocations for certain things? Is it on? Let me answer your question. Thank you for the question, Council Member. So yeah, if you go to the Finance Committee's manuals, so there are maximum allocations written, not for all categories, but for the most important categories, for example, travel, food, and there is also like, we put at the end, like, whichever is not mainstream expenditure, Basically, the maximum allocations, for those we will allocate the 70% quoted price, but also in the distribution of the finance director and finance committee, because for example, for example, the supply costs, 3750, there is no specific, because it is very vague and people can For those cases, \$70,000, we put in the description up there. \$70,000. So we will first give like if it is like \$500 too small, so we allocate it to the full amount. If it is like \$200, we will give If it is \$10,000, then we will go through it thoroughly and check whether Thank you for the question, Council Member. So, yeah, it's very tricky and land is also here. So, whenever anyone is applying for anything, I can give a couple of examples like where I can, like that will be easier. Yeah. Yeah. So for example, like promotionally, it's like, uh, if you are associated with a CSO and you are applying for like badges, stickers, or like tickling

booth, uh, with a wig, like to promote your, um, CSO to, In most cases, we allocate money for those stickers, pins, those things, but not for pictures. For example, at the same time, if you request money for t-shirts to give to your members, whether it is executive or not, that is violating an allocation. You are giving in a way. So the intention is also there. For example, making a sport club, or even any CSO requesting money for t-shirts or jerseys for the students like the association is participating in a quiz competition, any sports competition. So they are representing their association and on an article they are representing UNM. So for those cases we sometimes allocate money for those t-shirts or jerseys but not in like normal cases. So this kind of you have understand the intention for those, even like small cases, like if you are requesting for 50 100 more packs with beans to give it away. So we have to check for what reasons.

I can purchase shirts for my department to identify people at the Student Activity Center. And when I purchase them, I find out their sizes. I do all those types of things. Not keep those shirts. Those are the property of the department. And when they leave my office, if they take another job, I have to give those shirts back, because that is a state resource. So small items can be used as participation incentives. So that's kind of where he was talking about stickers and other types of things. So that nice mug that you have, if you wanted to purchase those for your members, that's fine. You in shares, but you can't use GPSA funds to give to members. So that's kind of the difficulty in the anti-pollution clause. It gets interpreted differently.

That's the gist of it.

So usually we allow you to keep your placard name part as a part of participation incentive, because that was a part and it's individualized for you. But the little metal casing, that's something that GPSA has to do. Make sense? So because your placard is individualized for you, so it does that's a good thing. Any other questions? Seeing none, I'll go ahead and move on. So is there a motion to approve Appropriations 1 through 9 labeled as Appropriations 27 through Motion by history. Second by Medicine. Any other questions? Any discussion? Seeing none, let's go ahead and do a roll call vote on this. This one.

d. The roll call vote on appropriations one through nine.

Yay- American Studies Hennessey Star

Yay- Economics Ziqing Xie

Yay- History Gavin Rogers

Yay- Law Mason Leachman

Yay- Law Louisa Garcia-Teran

Yay- Medicine Arlin A. Bustillos

Yay- Medicine Roni Parrales

Yay- Medicine Sidney Aguilera

Yay- Native American Studies Marisa Page

Yay- Physics Saheed Oyeniran

Yay- Sociology Kodiak Ly

Yay- Isabella Moreno

All right, motion passes unanimously. Thank you all. So is there a motion to open up Appropriation 38F? Motion by History, is there a second? Second by Medicine. Any questions? Any discussion? All those in favor, say aye. Aye. Opposed, say nay. Any abstentions? Seeing none, motion passes unanimously. Shoma, for Appropriations 38. Thank you, Council Chair. So as our Council Chair said, the last two appropriations are from the GPSA. Legislative and executive members and since they are decision-making bodies, so as per the finance committee's standing rules, we preserve it. Before that, we suspended our standing rules because, yeah, they are decision-making bodies, but it does not mean that we, like, question and answer the discussions. We did that, but there's a flexibility. Anyway. Yeah, they requested, so, So I would like to explain a few things. So, in the beginning of the semester, I think the first Meeting also I mentioned, like, that GPSA is in a unique position to support CSOs, even the decision-making bodies, like, to revise anything, or, like, to give more money in a proper way, and, like, legally, of course, and, like, also to rethink the status of respective positions. So for that, like, the executive and legislative branch, they are in a conversation for a long time how to, based on the workload, responsibilities of the respective positions, how we can, whether there's a possibility their stipend or not. So for that, they requested to increase stipend for respective positions, like counseling, on the definition of how we present it or document it to increase the stipend. So that's why the executive staff sat with us. So they commented to not go there and analyze the description, how you are increasing the stipend, proper approach or method. Then come back because we have still one So that's why you can see So like because it comes to record, I think using the Google AI is like working pretty well, like record the transcripts properly from the conversation, so that I think that it is somehow like for me, of course, I forgot the explanation. So, it is like for the So in our GPS office, we have a very old fridge. And some parts are also broken, so that's why Dr. Crunch requested their decision-making body to request for a new, affordable refrigerator for the GPSA office and also that the students can use and the GPSA members can use. So for that, he requested \$800 we are able to pull it off. And similarly, in Line 97, he requested for our new affordable microwave, because similar like refrigerator was also updated and like roughly used. So he requested for a new one. So that's \$108. And yeah, line item items similar like other important exhausts related to science and so on and so forth. So total, \$1,156 has been allocated to GPHK Council. Also, I wanted to know, Kodiak, you were listed as 5 and 8 to add to LSE, but finance cut you. So that wasn't me. That was not. So we're going to go through it again. We're going to go through it again. But just so you know, that was, I think, your collateral damage. So it was not your fault, but it is what happened. So we'll work to appointing you at the next Meeting as well. So I wanted to put that on record. So with that do we have any questions regarding this. Any discussion. All right we're going to go ahead and do a roll call vote on this one as well.

Appropriation 38F.

Yay- American Studies Hennessey Star

Yay- Economics Ziqing Xie

Yay- History Gavin Rogers

Yay- Law Mason Leachman

Yay- Law Louisa Garcia-Teran

Yay- Medicine Arlin A. Bustillos

Yay- Medicine Roni Parrales

Yay- Medicine Sidney Aguilera

Yay- Native American Studies Marisa Page

Yay- Physics Saheed Oyeniran
Yay- Sociology Kodiak Ly
Yay- Isabella Moreno

Thank you. Motion passes unanimously.

With that, is there a motion to open up Appropriation 39F? Motion by History. Is there a second? Second by Native American Studies. Any questions? Any discussion? All those in favor, say aye. Aye. Any opposed, say nay.

Any abstentions? Seeing none, motion passes unanimously. Appropriation 39F.

So, this appropriation is from GPSA Executive Branch. So, as I think our President has mentioned in the beginning, what is being posted to this appropriation. So, the first line item, they requested promotional items, like for the equipment and different devices, like a battery, various features, and other stuff, so we allocated the \$1,500 because of like, we have a fund, but like, for fall, we are like nearly using the whole money, so using the whole money, so we allocated \$1,500 and told him like to apply to get in school. So in the 9-11 too, he requested the money for food for defense of GPSA, so we allocated So I'm up, and I had three supply calls, so he requested like even supplies, materials, et cetera. We have a Meeting with House of Power for October 25, and we told him to apply again in spring. And in line item four, he requested money for like to invite artists, DJs, soloists for future events. So that's why he requested like a fee, like you can see the \$2,000, we allocated the full account. In line item five, that is the other part of the project, like our president mentioned, to support graduate students. That is the \$6,000, which really, we all appreciate it, and we allocated the full account for that. Then, in the line item six, they requested office supplies, and we allocated the full account In line yeah, 87, that is the, which one is it? Yeah, so that is, he requested, like, the compromise between leadership and outstanding service contribution, kind of a network kind of stuff, I don't know, GPS of, like, officers or something. So that's the way he decided how to allocate the staff, So that's why we do the delegated training. And at 9.98, he requested under computer supplies for an hour. For the GPSA, we don't have any. So we sometimes, like, take up that. So we want more work, because we organize different categories, like here also. So we upgraded the full amount. And after 9.98.9, he requested like Amirat and Tripod for public relations record, as we mentioned, like public relations record of different kinds of GPS receivers, and like Trophy also, so he needs camera and tripod, so he chose the Pulemon. And the last line I gave him, like what I mentioned, like he requested to increase So we didn't allocate this time. As for the recommendation, we told him to go back and redefine and go for the next deadline, and we will pay back. Yeah, that much. Does anyone have any questions?

Seeing no questions, we're going to open it up to questions as up to the motion.

Is there any questions? Is there any discussion? Seeing none, we're going to move on to a roll call vote for Appropriation 39F

Yay- American Studies Hennessey Star
Yay- Economics Ziqing Xie
Yay- History Gavin Rogers

Yay- Law Mason Leachman
Yay- Law Louisa Garcia-Teran
Yay- Medicine Arlin A. Bustillos
Yay- Medicine Roni Parrales
Yay- Medicine Sidney Aguilera
Yay- Native American Studies Marisa Page
Yay- Physics Saheed Oyeniran
Yay- Sociology Kodiak Ly
Yay- Isabella Moreno

All right, motion passes unanimously. With that, being that new business item two has been tabled, we now have Council announcements. So let's go in order. American Studies, do you have any announcements?

No announcements.

Economics: They just created a new program that got funding so that way they could have snacks and coffee for students.

Sociology: We have our open house on Monday. There's going to be a lot of great stuff.

I adjourned this Meeting at 11:16. All of the upcoming meetings are reflected in the agenda, wrongly, but they are correct online. Have a great evening, and I will see you back at Lobo A and B for the next Council Meeting, and let's try to be here in person because, again, it's going to be a big one. Thank you all, and please take donuts with you to go.